NORWELL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

December 20, 2011 @ 7:00 PM - Room 112

ATTENDANCE: Marynel Halatsis, Bob Woodill, Bill Grafton, David Osborne and Sean Sutton. 

Acting Agent: Wes Osborne

AGENDA ACCEPTANCE

Addition: David Osborne added a discussion on Lot X.
Motion: Marynel Halatsis moved to accept the agenda with the added addition.

Second: Sean Sutton


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

SCHEDULED DISCUSSIONS

PUBLIC HEARING

296 Circuit St. (Harvest Place Subdivision)/ SE52-981/2 point source discharges               NOI (cont.) 

Applicant: Matthew Falconeiri/Representative: Paul Mirabito, Ross Engineering

** Applicant requested a continuation to the 1/17/12 Conservation Meeting **

Motion: Sean Sutton moved to continue 296 Circuit Street / SE52-981/2 to 1/17/12.

Second: Bob Woodill 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

248 Wildcat Lane / SE52-985 / Septic System Installation & Remove Vegetation               NOI (cont.)

Applicant: Richard T. McGowan / Representative: Paul Mirabito, Ross Engineering

Present:  NAME NOT GIVEN – AGREED TO BE AT MTG FOR PAUL MIRABITO

Discussion: Wes Osborne and Bob Woodill visited the site. Bob Woodill presented a listing to the Commission including all visible debris, invasive shrubs in front of house and a full gasoline can that were requested to be removed. Paul Mirabito is agreeable and will have materials removed. Bob Woodill recommended that the orders be conditioned to have the materials cleared.  

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to close the NOI for 248 Wildcat Lane/SE52-985.

Second: Sean Sutton 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Laurelwood Drive, Lot 1/SE52- 988/Driveway crossing, Replication, Grading for Septic NOI (cont.) 

Applicant: Sy Marcus / Representative: Paul J. Mirabito, Ross Engineering 

Present: Brad Holmes

Discussion: Brad Holmes asked for a continuation since there were some plan changes, requiring documentation, that haven’t been completed.  

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to continue Laurelwood Drive, Lot 1/SE52-988 to 1/3/12.

Second: Marynel Halatsis 

In Favor: All


Opposed:  None

Off Pleasant Street (Bl. 65, Lot 13) / SE52 - 987 / Construction of a Bioretention Basin    NOI (cont.)

Applicant: Philip Johnson / Representative: Kevin @ Grady Consulting 

Present: Rick Grady/Grady Consulting.

Discussion: Rick Grady met, on site, with Wes Osborne to review the wetland delineation and submitted a revised plan showing the flags, as requested by the Commission. Rick Grady presented the plan to the members. These conditions are consistent with the ANRAD that the Commission approved two years ago. David Osborne requested additional time for a review of the site. 

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to continue Off Pleasant Street (Bl. 65, Lot 13) / SE52-987 to 1/3/12.

Second: Bob Woodill 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

41 R.F. Higgins Drive / SE52- 989 / Above-ground pool & Landscaping                             NOI (cont.) 

Applicant: Michael Pegurri / Representative: Brad Holmes, Environmental Consulting 

Present: Brad Holmes and Michael Pegurri

Discussion: Brad Holmes distributed individual plans to the members for purpose of explanation. Michael Pegurri explained the grading design. David Osborne suggested that members visit the site before a decision is made. Wes Osborne feels that the steep slope going into the wetlands is substantial. Brad Holmes would be agreeable to having someone at the site to explain clearly what is proposed. Mr. Pegurri has spoken to all neighbors and they are aware of what is proposed.

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to continue the hearing for 41 R.F. Higgins Drive to the 1/3/12 meeting and to have a scheduled site walk with Brad Holmes for Commission members.
Second: Sean Sutton


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Wildcat Lane (Lot 16) / NCC# 44(11) /SFH with driveway, (2) drywells, grading & utilities   RDA

Applicant: P. Gallagher Homes, LLC / Representative: McKenzie Engineering Group

Present: Paul Gallagher

Discussion: Mr. Gallagher explained the site plan to the members. David Osborne said that they were here because this was in the 100’ buffer zone. Since they’ve moved the work out of the 100’we have no jurisdiction for this site.

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to issue a Negative Determination for Wildcat Lane (Lot 16)/NCC#44(11).

Second: Bob Woodill 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

LEGAL DOCUMENTS/VOTES

141 Longwater Drive / SE52-983 / Parking Lot expansion & patio                                             OOC 

Applicant: John Cummings, Foxrock Properties / Representative: Ed Hutchison, Tetra Tech

Discussion: Marynel Halatsis said that all the lines in the parking lot had been changed and we need the new plans. Bill Grafton stated that Clifford Prentiss had mentioned we issue an OOC after we get the conditions. 

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to continue 141 Longwater Drive/SE52-983, pending the updated requested documents.

Second: Bill Grafton 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Wildcat Lane (Lot 16) / NCC# 44(11) /SFH with driveway, (2) drywells, grading & utilities   DOA

Applicant: P. Gallagher Homes, LLC / Representative: McKenzie Engineering Group

Present: Paul Gallagher (to be available to answer any questions)

126 Riverside Drive / SE52-963 / 2-car Garage                                                                               COC

Applicant: Brian Krivitsky / Representative: MR Surveying   

Discussion: Wes Osborne was pleased with the site visit.

Motion: Marynel Halatsis moved to issue the COC for 126 Riverside Drive/SE52-963/2-car Garage.

Second: Bob Woodill 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Grove / Lincoln Street / SE52-934 / Driveway                                                        Amendment to OOC 

Applicant: James Kelley / Representative: Atty. Walter Sullivan 

Discussion: David Osborne felt that, with no one present and feeling not enough is known about this to make a decision, he suggested continuing this hearing.

Motion: Sean Sutton moved to continue Grove/Lincoln Street/SE52-934/Driveway to 1/3/12.

Second: Marynel Halatsis 

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Wildcat Lane (Bl. 65, Lots 23, 26, 45, 46 & 47) / SE52-846 / 10-Lot Subdivision                        COC

Applicant: Casa Development, Inc. / Representative: Deb Keller, McKenzie Eng. 

Discussion: David Osborne feels that this is straightforward COC. A note from Meredith Schmid was read.

Motion: Marynel Halatsis moved to issue a COC for Wildcat Lane (Bl.65, Lots 23, 26, 45, 46 &47) SE52-846.

Second: Bill Grafton 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

340 Old Oaken Bucket Road / SE52-980 / Single-Family Home                           Amendment  to OOC

Applicant: Diamond Development / Representative: Philip Johnson, Leonard Development. 

Present: Philip Johnson

Discussion: Philip Johnson explained the amendment and confirmed receipt of a note to clear the debris. Sean Sutton and David Osborne feel that this is a huge improvement. 

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to issue an amendment to the OOC as described by Mr. Johnson on 340 Old Oaken Bucket Road/SE52-980 pending a dated revision.

Second: Marynel Halatsis 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

DISCUSSIONS
Sub-Committee updates:

Open Space – Marynel Halatsis said that there was a meeting with the CPC group and only 75% of the monies were needed before January. They need to label the town warrant for the future. She will have Bob Galvin work on the warrant. David suggested that Marynel Halatsis send a short email to Bob Galvin.

Affordable Housing – Bob Woodill said that the Affordable Housing Partnership Plan for the next 5-7 years was presented to the Board of Selectmen and the CPC. Not well received by residents present. They want to have more input from the community before acting on the Affordable Housing guidelines. Bob Woodill said that we have to build 300 rentable units scattered throughout the town to meet the 10%. Sean Sutton stated for the record that the power did go out, momentarily, at 8:23pm. 

Pathways – Sean Sutton has not been able to attend the meetings on Wednesday’s. David Magee not present.

CPC – David Osborne said that on the Forsland’s property, State grants were negotiated and not awarded and no information is available. There is a deadline of January 1st with the Forsland’s. 

Agent Report – Wes Osborne had a call from a resident on River Street about a stream and pond filling up. He spoke with the Supervisor about silt coming on River Street and suggested reinforcing haybales. David Osborne decided to present a Cease and Desist order if the area is not cleared. He also asked for a plan that was approved by John Chessia. Wes Osborne said that the last visit showed that no other work was done except spreading of loam and handwork. David Osborne said that there are approximately 6 acres of raw earth headed downhill. He was urged to comply and feels that he is complying.

Leaching Field – Jacob’s Farm

David Osborne addressed an email from David Magee for the Jacob’s Pond situation. David Osborne called the Chairman for the Board Of Health and stated that it had been determined that there was no testing necessary. The Chairman was in agreement. The only thing remaining are two signs to be placed on stone posts (conservation markers). The signs were purchased by David Osborne and shown to the members. 

Lot Signage – Bill Grafton said signage for the Hatch Lots need to be finalized. Bob Woodill put together a model of the signage. They will take this to CPC when they discuss the budget. Bob Woodill would like to get permission from the Commission to go to the CPC, through the Board of Selectmen, to approve signage funding on public lands. They will have to go to Zoning Board of Appeals, on behalf of the Board Of Selectmen representing the Norwell Conservation Commission, for a variance. They will be asking for 10 Street signs and 11 Kiosks. David Osborne suggested listing the numbers for signs and kiosks on the plan. Marynel Halatsis suggested creating a power point presentation for the meeting. David Osborne suggested that the Commission vote for approval and agreement of the signage.

Motion: Sean Sutton motioned to go with the suggestions of the Signage Committee and to move forward.

Second: Marynel Halatsis 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Mount Blue Boardwalks
David Osborne suggested, if the boardwalks are not being done and the money is not being used, it should be returned. 

Motion: Bill Grafton will inform the CPC that the Conservation Commission would like to return the $5,000 funds for the boardwalk.

Second: Sean Sutton



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

 F/Y ‘2013 Budget / Salary Change - Approval Required – Meredith Schmid needs an approved vote for the change of a 2% increase to the agent’s salary. 

Motion: Sean Sutton moved to accept the salary change to the fiscal year 2013 budget.

Second: Bob Woodill 



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

ENFORCEMENT DISCUSSIONS

Barrel Lane Subdivision (Circuit Street) – Erosion Issues

Nothing required – just discussed.

OFFICE BUSINESS/MISCELLANEOUS

1. Bills: Russ Waldron - $340, Wes Osborne - $520.

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to pay the bills.

Second: Sean Sutton 

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

2. Minutes: none

Motion: Bill Grafton to adjourn the meeting at 9:20pm

Second: Sean Sutton 



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

And other such matters that may be pending before the Commission.  Hearings will be held at the Town Hall, 345 Main St., Rm. 112.  The next Conservation Commission meeting will be on Tuesday, January 3, 2011.  The deadline for submission of NEW filing/applications will be on Tuesday, December 20, 2011 at noon for the 1/3//11 meeting.  The Patriot Ledger Legal Notices will be published on Monday, December 26, 2011 for the 1/3/11 meeting.  The deadline for submission of revised information for Continued Hearings will be Tuesday, December 20, 2011 at noon for the 1/3/11 meeting.  If it is a Peer Review, revisions are due 2 weeks before the meeting.
Next Meeting will be on January 3, 2012 @ 7:00 P.M.
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